From: Xu, Shirley

To: walter.levich@ezag.com

Subject: Request for additional information (RAI) Eckert & Ziegler Analytics
Date: Friday, February 05, 2021 7:12:39 PM

Mr. Levich,

This email refers to your license renewal application dated November 16, 2020,
Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) Accession no.
ML20330A184. In reviewing your application, we have determined additional information is
required to complete our review. In order to continue our review, please address the issues
listed below. This information is required by Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10
CFR) Section 32.32, “Manufacture, distribution and transfer of exempt quantities of
byproduct material: Requirements for license.”

1. Please provide a copy of your current possession license issued by the State of
Georgia.

2. In your application under Appendix 10.2: “Exempt Quantity Sources,” Gallium-71
(less than 10 uCi) is listed. This isotope is not in the 30.71 Schedule B to 10 CFR part
30. Itis a stable isotope. Please clarify the reason this is listed in Eckert & Ziegler
Analytics products list for you license renewal application.

We will continue our review upon receipt of this information. If we do not receive a reply
from you within 30 calendar days from the date of this letter, we will assume that you do not
wish to pursue your application.

Please be aware that upon your request, proprietary information submitted to the U.S.
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) may be withheld from public disclosure. To do this,
you must follow the procedures in 10 CFR 2.390(b) including requesting withholding at the
time the information is submitted and complying with the document marking and affidavit
requirements set forth in 10 CFR 2.390 (b)(1).

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,”
a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public
Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records component of NRC’s Agencywide
Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS). ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.

Sincerely

Shirley Xu

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of NMSS

Mail Stop: T5B60

Washington, D.C. 20555-0001
Office: 301.415.7640
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